RECORD OF PROCEEDINGS
MINUTES OF REGULAR MEETING
APRIL, 157, 2010

The Medina Township Board of Trustees met in regular session at the Medina Township Hall on
April 1%, 2010, to conduct the business of the Township. President Todd called the meeting to order at
7:05 pm with the following Trustees in attendance: Michel D. Todd, Sarah (Sally) Gardner and Ray Jarrett.
Also in attendance were the Fiscal Officer, Police Chief, Asst. Fire Chief, Road Foreman, Asst. Road
Foreman, Zoning Inspector and the general public.

Roll Call
Mr. Todd asked for a roll call of all members present. Trustees present were Mr. Todd, Mrs.
Gardner and Mr. Jarrett.

Pledge of Allegiance
Mr. Todd led the Pledge of Allegiance.

Moment of Silence
Mr. Todd asked for a moment of silence for our military personnel at home and overseas.

SITE PLANS

Dental Surgical Center — Site & Signs — 3443 Medina Road, Suite 105

Mr. Todd motioned to accept the recommendation of the Zoning Commission and approve the
change of use for Dental Surgical Center of Medina to be located at 3443 Medina Road, Suite 105, as
presented. Mrs. Gardner seconded the motion. Voting aye thereon: Mr. Todd, Mrs. Gardner and Mr.
Jarrett.

Mr. Todd motioned to accept the recommendation of the Zoning Commission and approve a wall
sign for Dental Surgical Center of Medina to be located at 3443 Medina, Road Suite 105, not to exceed 4.7
square feet as presented. Mr. Jarrett seconded the motion. Voting aye thereon: Mr. Todd, Mr. Jarrett and
Mrs. Gardner.

Mr. Todd motioned to accept the recommendation of the Zoning Commission and approve a
tenant panel for Dental Surgical Center of Medina located at 3443 Medina Road, Suite 105, to be placed on
the existing identification sign not to exceed 4.66 square feet as presented. The motion was seconded by
Mrs. Gardner. Voting aye thereon: Mr. Todd, Mrs. Gardner and Mr. Jarrett.

Medina Pediatric Dentistry — Wall Sign & Tenant Panel — 3443 Medina Road, Suite 104

Mr. Todd motioned to accept the recommendation of the Zoning Commission and approve a wall
sign for Medina Pediatric Dentistry located at 3443 Medina Road, Suite 104, to consist of 4 square feet as
presented. Mr. Jarrett seconded the motion. Voting aye thereon: Mr. Todd, Mr. Jarrett and Mrs. Gardner.

Mr. Todd motioned to accept the recommendation of the Zoning Commission and approve the
tenant panel for Medina Pediatric Dentistry located at 3443 Medina Road, Suite 104, to be placed on the
existing identification sign not to exceed 4.66 square feet as presented. Mrs. Gardner seconded the motion.
Voting aye thereon: Mr. Todd, Mrs. Gardner and Mr. Jarrett.

Medina Vision Center — Sign — 4663 Weymouth Road

Mr. Todd motioned to accept the recommendation of the Zoning Commission and approve the
ground sign for Medina Vision Center located at 4463 Weymouth Road not to exceed 32 square feet as
presented. Mrs. Gardner seconded the motion. Voting aye thereon: Mr. Todd, Mrs. Gardner and Mr.
Jarrett.
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TM4/1/10
SITE PLANS CON’T

On Tap Restaurant — Site Plan Change ~ 2905 Medina Road

Mr. Todd motioned to accept the recommendation of the Zoning Commission and approve the
addition to On Tap Restaurant located at 2905 Medina Road as presented. Mr. Jarrett seconded the motion.
Voting aye thereon: Mr. Todd, Mr. Jarrett and Mrs. Gardner.

OTHER BUSINESS

Approval of Accounts Payables
Mr. Todd motioned to approve warrant #20723 to #20770 totaling $77,109.13. Mr. Jarrett
seconded the motion. Voting aye thereon: Mr. Todd, Mr. Jarrett and Mrs. Gardner.

Approval of Payroll

Mr. Todd motioned to approve payroll check #13898 to #13919 in the amount of $26,315.21 with
total deductions of $3,764.60. Mrs. Gardner seconded the motion. Voting aye thereon: Mr. Todd, Mrs.
Gardner and Mrs. Gardner.

Approval of Minutes
Mr. Todd motioned to approve the minutes for the March 18, 2010, regular Meeting. Mrs.
Gardner seconded the motion. Voting aye thereon: Mr. Todd, Mrs. Gardner and Mr. Jarrett.

Purchase Orders/Training Requests

Mrs. Gardner motioned to appropriate $234.48 to send Shawn Kasson to the National Fire
Academy — Executive Development Course in Emmitsburg, Maryland from 4/26 to 5/7, 2010, for
transportation and meals. Mr. Todd seconded the motion voting aye thereon: Mrs. Gardner, Mr. Todd and
Mr. Jarrett.

Mrs. Gardner motioned to appropriate $1,296.00 for Simmons Brothers for repair to Fire Station
#2 for an insurance issue. Mr. Todd seconded the motion. Voting aye thereon: Mrs. Gardner, Mr. Todd
and Mr. Jarrett.

Mrs. Gardner motioned to appropriate $3,500.00 for Medina Heating & Cooling for the
installation of a Trane 2 stage vartable furnace to replace the 22 year old furnace at Fire Station #2. Mr.
Jarrett seconded the motion. Voting aye thereon: Mrs. Gardner, Mr. Jarrett and Mr. Todd.

Mrs. Gardner motioned to appropriate $2,500.00 for an open purchase order for D&G Uniforms
for replacement of uniforms. Mr. Todd seconded the motion. Voting aye thereon: Mrs. Gardner, Mr.
Todd and Mr. Jarrett.

Mrs. Gardner motioned to appropriate $5,000.00 for a blanket purchase order to W. W. Williams
for emergency repairs of trucks. Mr. Jarrett seconded the motion. Voting aye thereon: Mrs. Gardner, Mr.
Jarrett and Mr. Todd.

Mrs. Gardner motioned to appropriate $4,082.14 to Fallsway Equipment for the repair to fire truck
engine 201-2 for an insurance issue. Mr. Todd seconded the motion. Voting aye thereon: Mrs. Gardner,
Mr. Todd and Mr. Jarrett. Mrs. Gardner stated that all the insurance money was received minus the
deductible for the accident.

Mrs. Gardner said there was an appropriation to send 6 people to Indianapolis and it was brought
down to 4. The firefighters decided that all of the attendees will forgo reimbursement for meals in order for
the Township to pay for the rooms and registration for 2 more people to go. The appropriation will be for
$786.00 instead of $850.00,
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REPORTS

Service Department

Ed Kerr, Road Foreman, stated that for the month March 2010, the department maintained
buildings, equipment and vehicles; installed repaired and replaced signs as needed; plowed and salted
roads; moved snow piles; cold patched roads; picked up dead deer on Cook Road; cleaned off catch basins;
fixed light at Police Station; fixed light and replaced leaking water valve at Fire Station #2; cleaned plow
trucks; built new infield drag; sewer jetted ditch pipe & installed 2 cleanouts on Substation Road;
responded to 2 daytime fire calls.

Zoning Department
Elaine Ridgley, Zoning Inspector, reported that for the month of March 2010, 21 permits were

issued as follows:

Comm. Change of Use 1 Comm. Seasonal Area 2
Single Family 2 Residential Addition 1
Accessory Bldgs. 3 Fence 1
Signs 11

For a total value of permits issued of $1,008,300.00. Fees collected $4,646.73 (see attached).

Police Department

Chief Arbogast reported that for the month of March 2010, the department responded to 1,041
calls for service (see attached). Year to date is 2,756. Chief said the COPS grant that was applied for in
2009 will be reassessed this year. Mr. Todd said Linda De Hoff has volunteered to help the departments
apply for grants. Chief Arbogast said he is in the process of reviewing a grant for the township signs.

Fire Department
There was no Fire Department report.

Voyager Cards — Fire Department

Mrs. Gardner said the Fire Department will have Voyager Charge Cards in all their vehicles and
asked Mrs. George if she needed the receipts kept. Mrs. George said the report must have the detail of who
is making the purchases, what type of fuel in what vehicle, etc. Mrs. Gardner and Asst. Chief Kasson said
the report would detail the vehicle identification number, mileage, individual making the purchase, date,
time and the location of purchase. Mrs. George said as long as the invoice report shows all that information
it would be sufficient.

OLD BUSINESS

Parking Violation Policy

Mr. Jarrett feels the parking violations policy is necessary. Chief Arbogast said, if there was a
resolution adopted, a determination of every street would have to be made, what the parameters of the street
are from one address to another, north side, south side and so on. It would be a resolution with no
mechanics to fine or enforce. You would also need a parking violation bureau because Medina Municipal
Court will not collect fines for parking regulations. There would be substantial cost incurred to have
parking tickets printed, no parking signs etc. A Hearing Officer would also be needed if the ticket was
contested. Mrs. Gardner said due to the fiscal environment of the Township it should not be done. Mr.
Todd said with the level of bureaucracy it will be very complex. It would cost $500 to collect a $100 fine.
A resident of N. Huntington Street wanted verification that his relatives will be allowed to park on N.
Huntington when they come to visit. Chief Arbogast asked that he call when his relatives will need to park
on the street while visiting and he will issue memo to all officers let. Mr. Todd said the street is a collector
street and as long as traffic is not impeded they can park on the street.
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Parking Violation Policy Con’t

Mr. Miller, Asst. Road Foreman, asked if the snow plow drivers can still call Police to have
vehicles moved when they are plowing. Mr. Todd and Chief Arbogast said the snow ban is a different
issue and yes they are to call the Police. Mr. Jarrett asked if the other Trustees were in favor of the Parking
Violation Policy. Mr. Todd and Mrs. Gardner said they were not in favor of it.

Nettleton Road Culvert
Mr. Todd said Bobbie Tilton sent him the changes she wants in the contract. It was sent to the
Prosecutor and when it 1s finished it will be sent back to her and hopefully we can move on.

Township Limit Signs
This item was tabled.

Electric Aggregation

Mrs. Gardner passed out a sample of the wording of the ballot language for the Electric
Aggregation Issue. She also said the County Commissioners asked the township to send letters to the
newspapers saying they support this issue. The four main points are:

1. It will save residential customers 6% on the “Price to Compare” generation potion of their
electric bill for the next nine years.

2. If it passes, they can opt out without charge this year and will be given the chance to opt out
every three years. If, during that three year period, you want to opt out the charge will be
$25.00.

3. It will save small business customers 4% on their “Price to Compare” portion of their electric
bill for the next nine years.

4. The township government will get a one time grant this year to use for any public purpose.

The 6% on the residential may be down to 4% for all electric homes if they re-instate the special
all- electric home discount. The minimum is 4% for everybody and 6% for other residents. Mr. Jarrett said
the grant may be up to $66,000.00 depending on how many residential customers are in the township. A
letter will be sent to the newspaper editors.

2010 Census

Mrs. Gardner said the entire Fennway Pointe Subdivision did not receive their census forms. She
contacted Akron and gave them the information needed for their data base. The residents that informed
Mrs. Gardner of this issue were able to go to the County Administration Building where a census table was
set up and get forms.

Community Pick-it-up-Day

Laurie Shoemaker said Pick-it-up-Day will be May 1%, 2010. Orientation will start at 8:30 am at
the Service Department Building at 3718 Weymouth Road. As they did the past two years, Dino Makris,
owner of Streetside Café, will once again provide the lunch which will be at 12 noon, Home Depot will be
providing the water and gloves and Bill Strazinsky, Solid Waste District Central Processing Facility, will
be providing the trash bags and waiving the dumping fees. We thank them for their support in this event.

Noise Ordinance/Limited Home Rule

Mr. Todd and Mr. Jarrett said the noise ordinance issue was discussed at the last meeting and it
was decided that even if an ordinance is passed it is unenforceable. The Trustees do not want to pass any
policy that is unenforceable.
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NEW BUSINESS
Set Date for Digital Sign Public Hearing

Mr. Todd set the Digital Sign Public Hearing for April 29, 2010, at 6:30 pm with the Regular
Meeting to be held at 7:00 pm.

Zoning Hours/Phone
Mrs. Gardner said the Zoning Inspector has agreed to fill the hours for the Assistant Zoning
Inspector while she is on medical leave.

Mrs. Gardner motioned to change Elaine Ridgley’s allowable hours per week from 25 to 32 for the
4 to 6 weeks that the Assistant Zoning Inspector, Mary Ann Heiss, is off for medical reasons. Mr. Todd
seconded the motion. Voting aye thereon: Mrs. Gardner, Mr. Todd and Mr. Jarrett.

Mrs. Gardner received a letter from Zoning Inspector, Elaine Ridgley, stating she wants to turn in
the township cell phone. The letter also states that she understand she will not be reimbursed for Medina
Township calls on her personal cell phone. The letter also states that she does not want her personal cell
phone given out as a contact number for the Township Zoning Inspector.

Request for Auction or Disposal of Obsolete Township Equipment

Mrs. Gardner discussed the information she has regarding a website GovDeals where items can be
put up for sale. She has discussed this with Asst. Chief Kasson and he will look into this for the township’s
possible use. She asked all departments to make a list of items that are no longer of use to the township.

Entrance to Townhall

Mrs. Gardner said that people using map quest are being directed to the back door of the townhall.
Because those steps are slippery when wet and icy in the winter we are trying to dissuade people from
coming in that way. Mr. Todd suggested sending a letter to the GPS Organization and they will correct it.

OTHER BUSINESS

Digital Sign Language
Mr. Todd said the language for the digital sign public hearing would be left on the dais if anyone
wants to review the wording.

Commendation to Road Department & Police Department

Trustees received an e-mail from Mr. Jeff Johnson commending the Service Department for the
excellent job they did maintaining the roads this harsh winter. Mr. Johnson also commended the Police
Department, stating they are very approachable, professional and they are constantly visible to those they
serve.

Comment on Creative Living Development

Mr. Todd read an e-mail from Sandy Morlan of Joshua’s Way in Medina City stating she can’t
understand why the Creative Living Development is allowed to go in when there will be noise from the
businesses in that area.

Ohio Farm Bureau Meeting Notices

Mr. Todd said he usually attends the Ohio Farm Bureau “Leaders Breakfast Meetings”. The Farm
Bureau will be sending the meeting notices by e-mail and he will include Mr. Jarrett and Mrs. Gardner.
Trustees can then decide who will attend the meeting.
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OTHER BUSINESS CON’T

Economic Development/County Commissioners

Mr. Todd received a letter from the County Commissioners regarding Economic Development and
Corporation. May is Medina County Business Appreciation month. There will be Visitations Teams
established to go around to area businesses. Mrs. Gardner said she is already a floating person on the
Visitation Team. Mr. Todd and Mr. Jarrett said although they would like to be on the team, it will be
difficult for them to go during the day.

Ballfield Fees

Mr. Todd read the letter from Mayor Hanwell regarding the fees for use of the balifields. The
understanding was that when the fields were built the SAP fee would be dropped for Medina Township
residents, not because there is a fee/no fee for use of the fields, but because Medina Township would be
contributing to the overall playing of the sports associations that are involved with Medina City School
District. Last year the Medina Youth Baseball Association made promises of things they were going to do
regarding providing materials and maintenance of the fields. They did not fulfill those promises. The letter
implies that if we don’t drop the fees for MYBA then the SAP fees would be re-established for Medina
Township residents. If that happens, then the Trustees will decide on how to handle the issue. Mr. Jarrett
and Mrs. Gardner agree that the $35.00 (per 3 hours) is reasonable for use of the fields. A $25.00 fee was
charged last year and MYBA was the only group not charged. The Trustees feel it is only fair that all
associations pay the fee. These fees help to offset the cost of maintaining the fields.

PUBLIC COMMENT
Mr. Todd motioned to open the floor for public comment. Mrs. Gardner seconded the motion.

Erica Graffein, Auditor’s Office, the sign-up for tax reductions for senior citizens and disabled
citizens June 1, 2010. Also, residents can go on the Auditor’s website, medinacountyauditor.org to get
more information.

Stan Koplan (3888 N. Huntington) thanked the service department for the good job they did this
winter. He said the trash haulers are now coming at 4:00 am and they are noisy. Mrs. Gardner said the
Trustees have already contacted the trash haulers regarding the noise issue in Forestview. Mr. Koplan also
said the Service Department dug a ditch at the retention basin and the piles of dirt are still there. Mr. Kerr,
Foreman, said the dirt will be removed when it is drier. Mr. Koplan asked if screens could be put at the end
of the pipes so children can’t go in the pipes. Mr. Kerr said no because if a child does go in there they
would be trapped in the pipe. Mr. Koplan asked if the Trustees can contact the owner of 5183 Silver Maple
and ask that the grass be cut. Mrs. Ridgley said the bank has been contacted. Mr. Todd explained the
lengthy seven step process the Township would have to go through to have the owner maintain the

property.

Alliss Strogin (3003 Hood Road) said she feels the fees for the sports field is reasonable. The
Township charges $35 per game and the City charges an SAP fee of $35 per child.

Leslie Merrill (4573 Nettleton Road) asked if the Nettleton Road culvert was going to be done this
year. Mr. Todd said Mrs. Tilton had some changes that must be dealt with and hopefully it will be started
this year. He also asked if they can fix the bump on Nettleton Road. The Service Department will look
into getting that fixed.

Mr. Todd motioned to close the floor for public comment. Mrs. Gardner seconded the motion.
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OTHER BUSINESS

Soccer Fields

Mr. Todd spoke with Jeff Kessler, Sports Field Manager, and the Medina Soccer Association
regarding fees for use of the soccer fields. They offered to pay a flat fee of $2,500.00 for use of the fields
and pay half of the cost for fixing the fields which would be $7,000.00. Mr. Kessler said there is one other
organization that wants to use the fields; the group consists of children from all over Ohio. The Medina
Soccer Association said if the Trustees decide not to grant them exclusive use of the fields then they would
only pay $2,000.00. Mr. Jarrett said it was a very generous offer and at least they are willing to work with
us. Mrs. Gardner agreed. Mr. Todd said he will continue to talk with them. Trustees have decided to let
other organizations use the soccer fields. They will accept the fee of $2,000.00. Organizations that service
Medina City School District can use the fields for the same terms as Medina Soccer Association. If they
are outside of our school district they need to pay x-fee.

Executive Session

Mr. Todd motioned to enter into Executive Session to discuss potential legal matters and legal
negotiations with the Medina Township Board of Trustees, the Fiscal Officer, David Sheldon and the
representative from C&M Towing. The Board entered into Executive Session at 8:44 pm. The Board
reconvened at 8:57 pm where The Board of Trustees, the Fiscal Officer, Attorney, David Sheldon and the
representative from C&M Towing were all present to discuss potential litigation and litigation matters. No
decisions were made during that meeting.

Mr. Todd motioned to adjourn the meeting at 8:57 pm. Mr. Jarrett seconded the motion. Voting
aye thereon: Mr. Todd, Mr. Jarrett and Mrs. Gardner.

Therese George, Fiscal Officer

ya
Rarah (Sally) Cér@er

/w__‘
Ray J t
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ROAD DEPT. REPORT
MARCH 2010

CLEANED AND MAINTAINED BUILDINGS, EQUIPMENT AND
VEHICLES

INSTALLED, REPAIRED AND REPLACED SIGNS AS NEEDED
PLOWED AND SALTED ROADS

MOVED SNOW PILES

COLD PATCHED ROADS

PICKED UP DEAD DEER ON COOK ROAD

CLEANED OFF CATCH BASINS

FIXED LIGHT ON FRONT OF P.D.

FIXED LIGHT ON BACK OF STATION 2

REPLACED LEAKING WATER VALVE AT STATION 2
CLEANED UP PLOW TRUCKS

BUILT NEW INFIELD DRAG

SEWER JETTED DITCH PIPE AND INSTALLED 2 CLEANOUTS ON
SUBSTATION ROAD

RESPONDED TO 2 DAYTIME FIRE CALLS



Medina Totonship

from the Office of Zoning Inspector

ZONING REPORT MARCH, 2010

Medina Township Hall
Mehina Eotustp 3799 Huffman Road
Medina, OH 44256
MONTHLY TOTALS
1 Commercial Change of Use
2 Commercial Seasonal Areas
2 Single Family
1 Residential Addition
3 Accessory Buildings
1 Fence
11 Sign
21 TOTAL PERMITS TOTAL VALUE: § 1,008,300
Respectfully Submitted, Fees collected on permits total excluding signs $ 2,246.73
Mary Ann Heiss Fees collected on sign permits: § 2.400.00
Assistant Zoning Inspector TOTAL PERMIT FEES COLLECTED: $ 4,646.73
April 1, 2010 Fees collected in January & February for Zoning Comm. Agenda 150.00
Fees collected in January & February for BZA Agenda & 550.00
TOTAL FEES COLLECTED: $ 5,346.73
Violation: 2010 - #004 1ssued for an Inflatable Device to Doraty KIA Medina 3/9/2010
2010 - #003 issued for an Inflatable Device to Doraty KIA Medina 2/9/2010
2010 - #002 issued for an Inflatable Device to Doraty KIA Medina 2/5/2010
2010 - #001 issued for an Inflatable Device to Medina Auto Mall ~ 2/2/2010



Medina Totonghip

from the Office of Zoning Inspector

ZONING REPORT - MARCH, 2010

Medina Township Hall
fedins Totunstup 3799 Huffman Road
Medina, OH 44256
PERMITS ISSUED
Street Name Number Permit # Proposed Use Owner's Name Value Owner's Phone/dddress if different Ag Ex
Medina Road 3571 6923  Comm’l Change of Use Eight is Enough, Ltd $ 10,000 330-725-6262/3599 ReserveCommons Dr.
(Tres Potrillos)
Morning Song Drive 5116 6924  Accessory Building William & Jacalyn West 5,000 330-721-6806
Crimson King Court 5101 6925  Residential Addn. Mike Botsick 15,000 330-722-8420
Grande Boulevard 4914 6926  Seasonal Sales Area Home Depot -0 - 330-721-7886
(Home Depot)
Pearl Road 4141 6927  Seasonal Sales Area Walmart -0 - 330-723-1122
(Walmart)
Lake Forest Trail 4677 (S/L 4B) 6928  Single Family Kenneth & June Rupp 800,000 330-725-2384/4655 Lake Forest Trail
Baker Road 5281 6929  Accessory Building Herman Sohar 6,000 330-723-4983
Reeves Lane (Canterbury Pointe) 3882 6930  Fence — 2 Sections Shirley & Bob Kralovic 300 330-721-2374
Windsong Drive 3653 6931  Accessory Building Nicholas & Nicole Rudert 3,000 330-952-0718
Hamlin Road 2920 6932  Single Family John & Lois Bayne 169,000 440-238-6766/16247 Canterbury Dr.Strongsville



Medina Township Police
April 1, 2010 Trustee Report

INCIDENT Jan. 2010 Feb.2010  Mar-10  1st gtr. '10 Jan.2009 Feb.2009  Mar-09 1st Qtr.’ 09
‘dents 32 45 21 98 68 33 32 133
Assault 0 1 1 1 1 0 2
Assists 48 31 29 42 49 48 139
Burglary 0 2 2 0 1 0 1
Alarm Response 38 26 46 70 58 59 187
Breaking and Entering 0 0 0 0 0 3 3
Special Detail 0 0 0 1 0 0 1
Fraud/Bad Checks 1 3 3 2 3 5 10
Fraud/Other 1 2 3 1 5 4 10
Warrant Arrest 12 5 8 8 5 13 26
Sudden Death 0 1 1 0 0 0 0
Animal Complaint 6 15 13 4 5 12 21
CPO/TPO Violation/DV 4 10 12 11 12 11 34
Prisoner Transport 0 2 3 2 2 5 9
Drunk 3 1 2 3 0 4 7
Drug Activity 1 1 1 0 1 3 4
Fight 0 0 1 0 0 0 0
Fire/Fire Alarm 8 6 11 8 6 5 19
Rescue Squad 15 24 25 24 16 21 61
Juvenile Related 0 3 4 2 2 0 4
Theft 11 7 9 6 11 20 37
1d Property 1 1 1 2 1 3 6
Missing Person 0 0 1 1 0 0 1
Sex Offense 1 0 0 1 0 0 1
Mental lliness 0 0 0 2 0 0 2
Community Policing Activity 420 317 409 439 383 407 1229
Stolen Vehicle 2 1 0 3 0 0 3
Suicidal Subject 0 0 1 1 2 2 5
Suspicious Activity 48 28 48 22 33 43 98
Traffic Control 0 0 0 e 1 0 2 3
Vandalism/Criminal Damage 2 3 6 11 e 2 2 3 7
Harassment 3 11 4 18 | 3 4 6 13
Lockout 10 18 12 40 | 5 10 11 26
Traffic 209 198 327 734 | 284 290 261 835
Disabled Vehicle 29 21 31 81 1 20 26 27 73
Welfare Check 4 4 0 8 10 1 1 12
911 Hang up 6 13 6 25 | 16 12 16 44
TOTALS 915 800 1041 [ 2756 ] 1065 974 1027

1 4/1/2010



